
September 21, 2021 

 

Attending: Trisha Greer, Jess Bigler, Jordan Savage, Heather Craghead, McKenna Dewey, Shaney 

Kingsbury, Diane Hammer. Not attending, Jason Brown. 

Election of Community Council Officers: 

Mrs. Hammer talked about our election process – not enough applications to hold an election for parent 

members so we have Jordan Savage who has agreed to return and Jessica Bigler, a former member, as 

well. Heather Craghead is also a new parent member. McKenna Dewey is our PTA president who also 

joins the council. School members are Mrs. Hammer and Mrs. Kingsbury.  

Election of Chair: Jordan Savage was nominated as chair by Trisha Greer, seconded by Trisha Greer. No 

other nominations were presented. The voting was unanimous in the affirmative.  

Election of Vice Chair: Jessica Bigler was nominated to be Vice Chair.  No other nominations were 

presented. The voting was unanimous in the affirmative.  

Election of Secretary: Heather Craghead was nominated by herself. Jordan Savage seconded the 

nomination.  No other nominations were presented. The voting was unanimous in the affirmative.  

Acceptance of Last Meeting’s Minutes: 

The meeting minutes from May 11, 2021, were presented. Trisha Greer voted to adopt the minutes as 

written. Heather Craghead seconded. 

PTA Update:  

• Fundraiser will begin this week. Parents voted for a cookie dough sale. 

• Trunk or Treat was going to be held, but teachers have training all day that day and are unable 

to do it, so the PTA will put together goodie bags to send home with students. 

• PTA providing meals for the teachers on Oct. 6 and 7 for Parent Conferences. 

• Family Skate Night at Classic in November. Jordan asked McKenna if she would reach out to the 

Rush Complex to see if they would just offer skating so our families could stay in the 

neighborhood. McKenna will copy him on the correspondence since he knows and has worked 

with the owner before to see if they can match the deal from Classic which is $200.  

Principal’s Update:  

• Mrs. Hammer talked about the success of the Test-to-Stay event at the school. The students 

were great and cooperative and there was outstanding support from our community. About 50 

students have opted to stay home during this time. Sixteen students were identified with Covid-

19 who didn’t know they were sick at all. We are so pleased that all went well. 

• Mrs. Hammer talked about the House System which will be unveiled on October 7 at an outdoor 

assembly. Houses will be revealed in a surprise way. She thanked the PTA for their 

overwhelming support in taking shirt sizes for the whole school, as well as taking a little video of 

each student for the House App.  

Adjournment: Trisha moved that we adjourn the meeting and McKenna seconded. 

Next meeting is October 12, 2021 at 4:30 pm on Zoom.  


